
Welcome to OLQP Catholic Church! 
Contact Information: 

 Address: 2700 19th Street South 
  Arlington VA 22204 
 Phone: 703-979-5580 
 Email: office@olqpva.org 
 Website: www.olqpva.org 
 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Tim Hickey, C.S.Sp., thickey@olqpva.org 
Associate Pastor: 
 Fr. Brandon Nguyen, C.S.Sp., bnguyen@olqpva.org 
Retired and In Residence: 
 Fr. Tom Tunney C.S.Sp., ttunney@olqpva.org 
Ministerio Latino: 
 Fr. Joseph Nangle, O.F.M., j.nangleofm@yahoo.com 
Deacon:  
 Deacon Tony Remedios, tremedios@olqpva.org 
 

Daily Mass Schedule: 
 Monday-Friday — 12 Noon 

Weekend Mass Schedule: 

 Saturdays — 5:30 pm Vigil 

 Sundays — 8:00 am, 9:30 am, 11:15 am, 

 1:00 pm (Spanish), and 6:00 pm (Young Adult Mass) 
 

Baptism: 
 Please call or email the office to make arrangements. 
Marriage Preparation: 
 Please contact the parish office at least six months  
    before wedding date to complete requirements. 
Reconciliation: 
 Saturdays — 4:45-5:15 pm and by appointment 
 

Religious Education Director: 
 Katie Remedios, kremedios@olqpva.org 
Social Justice and Outreach Minister: 
 Michelle Knight, mknight@olqpva.org 
Youth Minister: 
 Mike Mothes, mmothes@olqpva.org 
Office Receptionist / Hispanic Liaison: 
 Thelma Molina, tmolina@olqpva.org 
Office Administrative Assistants: 
 Jeannette Gantz Daly, jgantzdaly@olqpva.org 
 Michele Chang, mchang@olqpva.org 
Office Business Manager: 
 Christina Kozyn, ckozyn@olqpva.org 
Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Michael Hill, mgdvet53155@yahoo.com 
Evening Custodian: 
 Joe Martocci, jmartocci@olqpva.org 

 

BULLETIN DEADLINE 

Wednesday—9 AM, office@olqpva.org 
 

OLQP MISSION STATEMENT 
Our Lady Queen of Peace Catholic Church is dedicated to witness-
ing the teachings of Jesus Christ, especially the Gospel of Saint 
Matthew, Chapter 25:31-46. Our mission is to nurture the spirit 
and to encourage the potential of those we serve through liturgi-
cal celebration, educational endeavors and social ministries. The 
parish will continue to identify with its origin as a Black parish. As 
a multi-ethnic congregation we will seek to promote racial har-
mony and social justice. While our primary focus is within the 
immediate community, we will also work to provide for the well-
being of the downtrodden everywhere. In this we strive for our 
parish community to be a caring, sharing, and loving family. 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Church 

Nuestra Señora Reina de la Paz 

June 25, 2017 

Twelfth Sunday  

in Ordinary Time 

What I say to you in the darkness, 

speak in the light; 

what you hear whispered, 

proclaim on the housetops. 

And do not be afraid of those who kill 

the body but cannot kill the soul. 
                                     Mt 10:27-28 



PEACE ASPIRATIONS…  From what we get, we can make a 
living; what we give, however, makes a life. – Arthur Ashe 

THE 12 TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
WŜǊ нлΥмл-моΤ  wƻƳ рΥмн-мрΤ  aǘ млΥнс-оо 

Next weekend’s Readings: (13th Sunday in Ordinary Time)  
н YƎǎ пΥу-ммΣ мп-мс!Τ  wƻƳ сΥо-пΣ у-ммΤ  aǘ млΥот-пн 

 
OUR  SICK  AND  HOMEBOUND  STRENGTHEN  US 

Please pray for: Lousie Aust, Elizabeth Ball, Suri Barahona, Ronald 
Bashian, Francis Bilgera, Debra Billings, Precious Bowens, April Bras-
sard,  Lynne Burgh,  Brody Carroll, Louise Chambers, Carmen Rosa 
Claure, Jeff Cory, Ginny Cox, Mary DaLuca, Cheryl Darby, Adrienne 
DiCerbo, Ernest Donatto, Mike Dorsey, Marye Embrey, Irene Fitz-
patrick, Judie Francia, Yevette Francois, Allison Fratus, Karen Gam-
mache, Trishann Ganley, Carmen Gonzalez, the Harris Family, Linda 
Hawkins, Clare Hayden, Ida Hernandez, Dee Hickey, Margaret Hodg-
es,  Beatriz Uribe Jaramillo, Rodrigo Jaramillo, Raymond Jay, Pat 
Johnson, Karen Krahn, Rebecca Krahn, Carmen Andrea Lara, Patrick 
Lawrey, Maria Linares, Lidia Montero Lopez, Mary Helen Madden, 
Wil McBride, Stefan McGuigan, Olga McKenzie, Martha Gladys Me-
dina, Roberto Méndez, Mary Miller, Yvonne Mockler, Carmen 
Montijo, Dorothy Moran, Bob Morsches, Chelsea Murray, Indira 
Murillo, Nicholas, Denise Noland, Patrick Ogden, Delfima Pacheco-
Choque, Roy Paco, Catherine Parr, Mary Pasquarella, Patrick, Cathe-
rine Peake, Paul Ramirez, Maritza Roldan, Carolyn Santos, Susan 
Savage, Jane Shepard, Mary Shookhoff, Jeffrey Smith, Mary E. 
Smith, Eva Souza, Paul Steinmetz, Phillip Stewart, Michael Arthur 
Sweat, Rose Trujillo, Nancy Urquizo, Stephen Utley, Jim Webster, 
Dottie Williams, Mary Woods, Claudia Zapata. 

 
MASS INTENTIONS FOR JUNE 24-30 

5:30 pm—for Tim Barnes (D) by R.C Cooper  
8:00 am—for Virginia Clifford (D) by John & Nikki Clifford 

9:30 am—for Fr. Leonardo J. Tuozzolo, CSSp. - Happy Birthday  (D)  
by Bonnie Czekanski & Peter Janssen  

11:15 pm–for Tom P. Leckey (D) by the Family 
1:00 pm– for Mauricio Antonio Rivas (D) by Teresa & Rafael Rivas 

6:00 pm—for Lope Dysangco (D) by Lilian Sy 
Mon. 12:00 noon– for Dennis F. Kinlaw (D) by Bonnie Czekanski  

Tue. 12:00 noon for Rose Czekanski (D) by Bonnie Czekanski 
Wed. 12:00 noon– for Zara manuel (L) by Jude Dias 

Fri. 12:00 noon for Paul Popernack Sr. (D) by Edward & Emil Martin 

 
SUNDAY COLLECTIONS: 
Sunday Collection: $11,549 

Faith Direct (June Average): $9,603 

 
JUST$- Just$ grocery cards are available after masses for your 
weekly grocery shopping.  The net proceeds help support our Food 
Pantry and orphaned and vulnerable children in Mweiga, Kenya.   

 
STEPHEN MINISTERS are available to listen and walk with you if 
you're experiencing upset in your life over some life struggle, loss, 
or change, no matter how minor or major the issue. Non-
judgmental and confidential. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

4th Sunday YOUNG ADULT POTLUCK after the 6 pm Mass 
happens this week, June 25!  Come to the Ministry Center Founders 
Room starting at 7:15 pm.  Our theme is: "things best eaten out-
side". Bring your favorite outside and summer food and or 
drink.  The outdoor grill will be available, and weather permitting 
we can enjoy the outdoor patio.  All are welcome.  The Founders 
Room will be open and available before Mass if anybody needs to 
keep their items refrigerated, heated, or plugged in before 
the potluck. 

 
YOUNG ADULT FAITH SHARING - Join us for a summer 6-pack! 
We'll meet Wednesday evenings for 6 weeks from 6:45-8 pm in the 
Parish Office Discussion Room beginning July 12th. We will focus on 
the upcoming Sunday's readings to help us enhance our experience 
of the Mass. All young adults are welcome!  If you'd like to join or   
have any questions, contact Alison Vaux-Bjerke,  atvaux@gmail.com 

 
CELL PHONE SERVICE IN MEDOR  -  Digicel, the cell phone com-
pany in Haiti, hiked up the mountain to Medor and installed a cell 
phone tower.  Pere Luckson reported that cell phone service is now 
up and running. There are many positive benefits to having cell 
phone connectivity:  The Sisters/Nurses can call for helicopter am-
bulance service for seriously ill patients; Pere Luckson can more 
easily coordinate the running of the schools and the purchasing of 
school supplies; farmers can investigate seed and harvest pricing in 
other areas giving the potential for increased revenues; and com-
munity members can communicate with family and friends living 
outside the area. The possibilities are endless! Thank you 
Digicel!  We know that this is not a “money making project” for 
you.  The people of Medor and of Our Lady Queen of Peace are 
grateful.   
Check out Dr. Sue's blog on Medor at  marysusancarlson.tumblr.com 

Please continue to pray for our sisters and brothers in Haiti! 

 
MINKISI SCRIPTURE PRAYER AND REFLECTION  -  The Minkisi 
ministry invites you to their monthly scripture prayer and reflection, 
Mon., July 3, 7:15 pm, in Parish Discussion Room/Parish 
Office.  After the Rosary for Peace, Jackie Smith will lead the medi-
tation on Colossians 3:16, 17.  Save the date – Nov. 11, 9-3:00, for 
the annual mini-retreat, “My Soul Does Magnify the Lord”.  For 
more information, contact Cecilia Braveboy, jisaac3@verizon.net or 
703-979-5389.  

 
CHRISTIAN MEDITATION GROUP - Come, listen, and find God in 
the silence.  Groups meet on Friday mornings from 10:30-11:45 am, 
contact Janet O'Neil at jm7coneil@aol.com and Monday evenings 
from 7:30-8:30 pm, contact Susan Thompson at susanstarrsthomp-
son@juno.com. Beginners and those who would simply like to visit 
a group are welcome.  

 
E-Giving through FAITH DIRECT - Please consider supporting 
OLQP by signing up with Faith Direct, a secure online giving option 
for parishes (ACH checking account withdrawal and use of all major 
credit cards available).  OLQP’s Church Code: VA271 

WǳƴŜ нрΣ нлмтτThe 12th Sunday  in Ordinary Time 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE OF THE PARISH 
This week we welcome 3 new Christians: 

Gerard Michael LaFalce,  Alejandra Sanin Hodukavich, 
Fiona Critchett Williams, & Henry Hodukarvich Williams 

Baptized 2 pm Saturday. 

mailto:atvaux@gmail.com
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JUST A THOUGHT OR TWO…  In this weekend’s Gospel Jesus 
warns against fear. Fear has been the cause of the destruction of 
entire peoples and cultures, the cause of one war after another 
and still we do not learn just how disastrous for humanity fear-
mongering can be.  Poets, philosophers and mystics alike all have 
warned that it ultimately leads to the deadening of the soul and 
disconnection from the human family.  Last November Pope Fran-
cis warned that wherever there is fear, there will always be some-
one who will manipulate it to their own good.  "Because fear, be-
sides being good business for merchants of weapons and death, 
weakens and destabilizes us, destroying our psychological and spir-
itual defenses, anesthetizing us to the suffering of others and, in 
the end, making us cruel."  We find ourselves in the midst of a fear
-ridden country, people all around us shouting of “the coming 
end” that is about to beset us all, and yet Jesus who found himself 
in a not too dissimilar geopolitical situation (think the Roman occu-
pation of his native country) called his followers not to fear but to 
have faith….to not give into fear!  We too are called to not allow 
ourselves to be ruled by fear and allow it to turn us into cruel peo-
ple who think of ourselves first and only, and leave the less fortu-
nate to fend for themselves.  Pope Francis has said that mercy is 
the “best antidote” to fear!  And in the same speech, called for us 
to partner that mercy with courage.   We need courage to do the 
right thing in the face of fear which causes communities to want to 
build walls instead of bridges and makes peoples choose open con-
flict rather to embrace the differences of others. In a very real way 
we are called to “walk towards our fears” and not run from 
them.  Walking towards our fears takes courage, but we must not 
forget that we do not walk that journey alone, we walk with 
Christ!  What fears am I being called to walk towards with Jesus in 
my life?  How might I show courage in the face of fear? 
Blessings,   
Fr Tim 

 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  OLQP’s Annual Parish Picnic is Sun-
day, September 10, 1-5 pm at Barcroft Park.  Details to come.  Spe-
cial Mass schedule on Picnic Sunday – a combined 12 noon bilin-
gual Mass takes the place of 11:15 and 1 pm. 

 
RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA) 

Our faith community congratulates Alex Salgado who receives the 
Sacrament of Confirmation this Sunday afternoon, June 25, at the 
Cathedral of St. Thomas More. Alex has been journeying with us 
through the RCIA process this year, which concludes with this cele-
bration. In addition to our confirmand, we are very proud to have 
welcomed four new members to the OLQP community this 
year. Special thanks to all the RCIA sponsors, Companions on the 
Journey, team members, and those in our parish who prayed for 
our candidates as they prepared for their initiation into the 
Church. The RCIA process will begin again in September. Have you 
been thinking about exploring the Catholic faith? Would you like to 
help guide candidates as a sponsor or Companion on the Journey? 
If you are interested or have questions, please contact Alice or 
Kevin Curtin:  acurtin947@aol.com or 703-461-3082. 

 

JUSTFAITH - Are you longing to reconnect with your faith and a 
small community? JustFaith is a program that uses books, videos, 
prayer, and dialogue about some of the most difficult topics of the 
day, offers face-to-face encounters with the poor, and explores 
what the Catholic tradition says about addressing injustice in our 
world. For more information please contact Michelle Knight, 
mknight@olqpva.org  

 
NO EGG CARTONS PLEASE -- The Food Pantry thanks you for 
your past donations. Egg cartons are no longer needed.  

 
BACKPACK DRIVE - Donations of backpacks and school supplies 
continue to be needed and accepted. Place your donations in the 
blue bins in the parking lot, marked “Backpack Drive”. We hope to 
provide filled backpacks to 200 children this year. Thank you for 
your donations. 

 
JOB OPPORTUNITY: Assistant Directors 

A Woman’s Choice Prolife Crisis Pregnancy Center has immediate 
openings for two part-time assistants to the Associate and Execu-
tive Directors.  One position is in the Falls Church location and an-
other in our Herndon location.  Hours would be Monday through 
Friday from 9:30 to 2:30.  Candidates must be dedicated to the 
prolife movement, bilingual in English and Spanish and be willing 
to be trained in counseling pregnant women.  For more infor-
mation please contact Dolores Wisecarver, 703-538-4305 or at 
AWCLife@VACoxMail.com.  

 
STAND UP FOR POULTRY WORKERS  - The Labor Team urges 
everyone to sign this petition against a new Congressional request 
to speed assembly lines in poultry plants to 3 birds per second, 
which would make this dangerous industry even more brutal on 
workers' bodies and have detrimental effects on animal welfare 
and food safety --  http://www.nelp.org/usda-protect-poultry-
workers/ 

 
SENIOR SERIES - OLQP would like to offer a discussion group to 
address senior issues. Possible topics would cover care support, 
advocacy and technology concerns.  If you would like to help vol-
unteer for this group, any assistance would be greatly appreciated. 
For our first meeting we would like to cover the topic of funeral 
planning. If this is of interest to you, have information to share, or 
want to volunteer please contact Dorothy Stevens,  703-867-0775 
or dstevens2004@yahoo.com  

 
KUDOS CORNER  - Kudos to the JUST$ TEAM, who for the past 
12 years have been outside the church after weekend masses to 
make Giant, Safeway and Shoppers cards available for pur-
chase.  OLQP buys these cards at a discount and makes them avail-
able to parishioners at face value.  Parishioners then redeem them 
at face value for purchasing groceries, or they can be used as spe-
cial occasion gifts for family and friends (e.g., for a baby shower), 
or as donations to the OLQP Food Pantry, the Thanksgiving drive, 
and the Christmas Shoebox.  The net proceeds are split between 
the Food Pantry and the parish program that supports children 
orphaned or impacted by the HIV/AIDS epidemic in Mweiga, Ken-
ya.  Thanks to the team for enduring many cold, hot, windy and 
rainy days, but more importantly for creating a friendly zone out-
side church where parishioners can get to know each other.    

ECO TIP:  Water your plants deeply but less frequently to en-
courage deep root growth and drought tolerance.  Use ice cu-
bes to water hanging baskets and planters.  A slow melt allows 
absorption without overflow. 
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Joseline Avendano 
Columbia University 

 

Kiernan Bartlett 
HB Woodlawn  

Secondary Program 

Joseph ("Jeb") Berger 
Thomas Jefferson HS for 
Science and Technology 

Emma Margaret Brown 
The Howard Gardner 

School HS 

Gabriela Cabrera 
George Mason U 

 

Ana Maria Chicas 
Wakefield HS 

Mayleigh Davis 
South County HS 

 

Andre' D'Madry, Jr.  
J.E.B Stuart HS 

 

Jimmy Ferguson 
George Mason HS 

 

Nicholas Jones 
Arlington Career Center, 

PEP 

Savannah Kent 
Thomas Edison HS 

 

Johanna Klein 
Washington-Lee HS 

Abby Knight 
Cabrini University 

 

Jack Ladd 
DePaul University 

 

Grace Leckey 
Washington Lee HS 

 

Nicolas Lopez-Riveira 
St Thomas More 
Cathedral School 

Jonathan Lovo 
Lake Braddock 

Secondary School 

Alberto Jose Mendez 
Glasgow MS  

Vanessa Merino 
T.C. Williams HS 

 

Caitlin O'Grady  
Pepperdine University 

 

Jesse Castilho Remedios 
Duke University 

 

Sara Remedios Bloom 
The Graduate Center 

City University New York 

Connor Ruby 
W.T. Woodson HS 

 

Greg Velez 
H B Woodlawn HS 

Margaret (Molly) Vu 
Falls Church HS 

Benson Waititu 
Wakefield HS 

Ally Wylde-Gladbach 
Wakefield HS 

Carlos Wylde-Gladbach 
Thomas Jefferson MS 

CONGRATULATIONS 

CLASS OF 

2017! !  


